
 

 

Barnstable Disability Commission 
Minutes  

December 21, 2022 
via Zoom from 10 am to 12 pm 

 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Members present:  Paul Logan; Chair, Sheila Mulcahy, Vice Chair, John Lundborn, Lori Gillen 
Christopher Bartley, Warren Rutherford, and Jerilyn DiCostanzo.  
 
Others Present:  Paul Cusack, Town Councilor and liaison to Disability Commission and Tammy 
Cunningham, ADA Coordinator and Asst. Director of HR.    
 
Members Excused: Linda McKinney, Michael Hersey, and Paula Breagy.   
 
Public Comment: None.   
 
Approval of the minutes of November 16, 2022 – Warren Rutherford moved to approve, John 
Lundborn seconded.   (2 abstain Christopher Bartley and Sheila Mulcahy)  
 
Financial Report – Current balance is $42,132.38.   
 
MOD Update – The comment period has closed and Tammy Cunningham will work on updating 
the documents to reflect final drafts.   
 
Report from Posters Subcommittee – John Lundborn stated he reached out to Brian Freeman to 
obtain the final draft of the poster, but has been unsuccessful in connecting.   Jeri DiConstanzo 
volunteered to assist with the poster sub-committee.  
 
Report from Scholarships Sub Committee – None. 
 
Discussion on Common Victuallers Licenses/Proposal to Town Council – Paul Logan and 
Warren Rutherford provided background on this matter.   The BDC sent a letter to the Town 
Council, Town Manager, and members of senior leadership.  To date no response has been made.  
The BDC asked Tammy Cunningham to forward the original email to Mark Ells, Town Manager, 
and Matthew Levesque, President of Town Council, for attention and a response.  
 
Reports from Mass AAB Variance Request SubCommittee/DPW Reviews/TOB Projects – Paul 
Logan stated that the attorney for Nautilus Marina had reached out to him for a discussion. The 
request for a variance is being brought once again for the AAB for consideration.      
 
Other Business: 
 
Sunnyside Cafe and Vinfen are under new ownership. 
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A brief discussion was held on the Centerville Stroll and the lack of accessibility caused by road 
closures.     
 
 
Sheila Mulcahy moved to adjourn at 11am, John Lundborn seconded.   
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Tammy L. Cunningham 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The objective of the Barnstable Disability Commission 
is to advise and guide the Town of Barnstable and the general public regarding 

issues of accessibility in accordance with the American’s With Disabilities Act  (ADA). 


